
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

EXECUTIVE MEMBER DECISION MAKING 
(LEISURE AND COMMUNITY) 

 

 
Date: Wednesday, 18 January 2017 
  
Time: 5.30 pm 
  
Venue: Executive Meeting Area - Civic Offices 
  
Executive Member: Councillor Miss S M Bell 

 



 

 

 

1. Report Published  

 To consider the following matters for decision for which reports have been 
published:- 
 

Non-Key Decision(s) 
 

(1) Community Funding Application - Breast Cancer Haven (Pages 3 - 4) 

(2) Community Funding Application - Fareham Bowls Club (Pages 5 - 6) 

 
P GRIMWOOD 
Chief Executive Officer 
www.fareham.gov.uk  
10 January 2017 

 
 
 

For further information please contact: 
Democratic Services, Civic Offices, Fareham, PO16 7AZ 

Tel:01329 236100 
democraticservices@fareham.gov.uk 

http://www.fareham.gov.uk/
tel:01329
mailto:democraticservices@fareham.gov.uk
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Report to the Executive Member for Leisure 
and Community for Decision 

 

Portfolio:  
Subject:   
 
Report of:      
Strategy/Policy:    

Leisure and Community 
Community Grant Funding – Breast Cancer Haven 
 
Director of Operations 
Leisure Strategy 

Corporate Objective: Strong and Inclusive Communities 

  

Purpose:  
This report presents an application for funding under the Council’s Community Fund 
Programme. 
 

 

Executive Summary: 
An application for community funding has been received from Emma Bazeley, Trusts 
and Foundations Executive for the Wessex Breast Cancer Haven in Titchfield, for 
the sum of £2,535 to purchase therapeutic equipment and furniture. 
 
Breast Cancer Haven is a National Registered Charity, which aims to provide 
specialist therapies to assist with the emotional and physical recovery from breast 
cancer.  The Wessex centre supports people from Hampshire, West Sussex, the Isle 
of Wight, Wiltshire and Dorset.  Following initial consultation with each new visitor to 
the centre, a tailored programme of 10 complementary treatments is offered.  
Despite the size of its ‘catchment area’, of 263 visitors who benefitted from the 
services of the centre last year, 85 lived within the Borough of Fareham.   
 
Breast Cancer Haven purchased the property in Titchfield in October 2015.  Over 
the last year the Wessex centre has focussed on refurbishing the building to ensure 
it meets the needs of its visitors, and attracting volunteers to help with practical and 
administrative tasks.    
 
During this period of establishing the service in Titchfield, the Wessex Breast Cancer 
Haven has identified the need for a Shiatsu mattress and perching stool to increase 
the variety and availability of its treatments.   
 
In addition to providing care for clients, the Haven also hosts events, information 
days and training.  Wessex Breast Cancer Haven has requested funding for 20 
stackable chairs which would increase the number of attendees that the Haven 
would be able to provide for during these sessions. 



   

The centre’s success in securing the commitment of volunteers has resulted in the 
need for more office furniture to accommodate them and as a result, the charity is 
also requesting funding for a desk, office pedestal and office chair. 
 
Although accounts are held nationally, the Wessex centre has its own budget and 
has responsibility for its own fundraising.  The 2015 – 16 Wessex area budget 
shows a surplus of £25,877.  However, the monthly outgoings for therapist costs and 
overheads equates to £15,232.  All income for the centre is generated by fundraising 
and donations.      
 
Councillor Mrs Hockley is strongly supportive of this application, as the Haven is one 
of the Mayor’s Charities. 
 

 

Recommendation: 
That the application for £2,535 from Fareham Borough Council’s Community Fund 
Programme, submitted by Emma Bazeley of Wessex Breast Cancer Haven for the 
purchase of therapeutic equipment and furniture, be approved. 
  

 

Reason:  
This application meets the agreed Community Fund Programme criteria for financial 
support for community capital projects. 
 

 

Cost of Proposals: 
The total allocation towards this project will be £2,535, which can be met from within 
the existing budget for the Community Fund Programme. 

 

Risk Assessment: 
There are no identified risks associated with this report. 
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Report to the Executive Member for Leisure 
and Community for Decision 

 

Portfolio:  
Subject:   
 
Report of:      
Strategy/Policy:    

Leisure and Community 
Community Grant Funding – Fareham Bowling Club 
 
Director of Operations 
Leisure Strategy 

Corporate Objective: Strong and Inclusive Communities 

  

Purpose:  
This report presents an application for funding under the Council’s Community Fund 
Programme. 
 

 

Executive Summary: 
An application for community funding has been received from Paul Nicholls, Club 
Captain of Fareham Bowling Club, for the sum of £1,200 towards the costs of 
replacing an area of roofing, and installing a new entrance door and security shutters 
at the sports association’s Clubhouse. 
  
Fareham Bowling Club’s primary objective is to provide facilities for its members to 
enjoy and further their interest in the sport of Flat Green Bowling.  The Club is 
affiliated to competitive district leagues, in addition to participating in friendly 
matches across the central south of England.  The clubhouse is located at Park 
Lane and is attended by 130 members and 35 associate members. In addition to 
engaging in bowling leagues, the Club regularly runs social events and organises 
‘Try for Free’ events yearly to encourage newcomers to the sport.     
 
The Club has identified necessary repairs to the Clubhouse; the entrance door is no 
longer fit for purpose and many of the older members are unable to open and close 
the door.  The Club would like to replace the door, while at the same time installing a 
grille to increase the security of the premises.  In addition, an area of the roof has 
developed a leak, which the Club is concerned would ultimately result in damage to 
the interior of the Clubhouse, and the fasciae are in need of replacement.  The total 
cost of these repairs is £4,071.94. 
 
The Club has benefitted from successful applications for Fareham Borough Council 
funding in 2012, when it was awarded £25,000 in matched funding to build new 
changing rooms, and in 2014 when it received £4,999 to fund the removal of 
asbestos from the Clubhouse.  The Club has also been very proactive in recent 



   

years in using its own funds to internally refurbish the Clubhouse, install a new 
kitchen area and renew 4 double glazed windows.   
    
The Club has approached Councillor Peter Latham for a contribution from his 
County Councillor Funding of £1,200 towards the cost of this project.  Cllr Latham is 
supportive of the application. As of September 2016, the Club had £12,310.51 in its 
accounts and proposes to allocate £1,671.94 towards the project.    
 
Ward Councillors Mrs Bryant and Mrs Clubley are both supportive of this application. 

 

Recommendation: 
That the application for £1,200 from Fareham Borough Council’s Community Fund 
Programme, submitted by Paul Nicholls of Fareham Bowls Club for the replacement 
of roofing and fasciae, and the installation of a new entrance door and security 
shutters, be approved. 
 
That approval is subject to a condition that the remainder of the funding for the entire 
project is first secured. 

 

Reason:  
This application meets the agreed Community Funding Programme criteria for 
financial support for community capital projects. 

 

Cost of Proposals: 
The total allocation towards this project will be £1,200, which can be met from within 
the existing budget for the Community Fund Programme. 

 

Risk Assessment: 
There are no identified risks associated with this report. 
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